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MINUTES FOR 
November 6th, 2017 GENERAL MEETING


1. Meeting Call to Order – 8:03pm 
2. Approval of Agenda – RS, SW
3. Attendees – Chris Grubb, Ron Tindall, Jeff Landis, Bruce Uba, Steve Kaba, Steve Vanderslice, Bill Howells, Rick Schellinger, Mike Hasara, Sharon Brennan, Matt Huddleson, Traci Huddleson, Mark Lacey, Danielle Unruh, Jamie Tritz, Scott Weller, Robert Packer, Jason McCord, Corey Conway

Board Members is attendance – Karen Uba, Randy Yenser, John Piccareta, Pete Kelly, Nan Tindall, Dean Dinnocenti, Tom Curley, John Gleason, Tami Drumheller, Mike Barbera, Rob Reddick, Brett Scarbinsky
4. Officers Reports
· President (Dean Dinnocenti) – Raffle with our Legion Post netted $4,850 for our league in a donation from the post.  We formally thanked the post and Dennis Gass for taking the lead.
· VP (Pete Kelly) - $1,200 was earmarked for Majors, Minors umpire fees, and used $1.039 and $161 was returned to our general fund. ICA paid $185 for drinks from snack bar, DBMC also paid $225 for Gatorade and candy.  Motion for donating expired candy was approved by membership.
· Secretary – (Brett Scarbinsky) - Minutes from October General Meeting read and approved with one adjustment *(checks written by treasurer to himself for accounting) – Have been deposited back.
· Logistics – (Rob Reddick) Registration opened Nov. 1st and offering early bird discounts if paid by end of 2017.  Need to pay in full to get uniform and board will review hardship cases on a case by case basis
· 12U Director – (Tom Curley) Registration now open and winter workouts about to begin as we have secured the DBHS Annex gym for Winter Workouts
· 13+ Director – (Mike Barbera) Had Jr/Sr Legion meeting.  There are slight rules changes regarding age that might affect kids moving forward
· League Ops – position is still open
· Treasurer Report  (Nan Tindall) Ed Peifer resigned his board position and Nan has stepped up to begin the reconciliation process currently through April 2017. 
· Current changes to financial processes
· Checks only signed 2x a month at board and general meetings
· No expenses without prior approval
· Reduced limit of board approval from $2k to $1k, which according to bylaws is below the required limit of $2k
· PO Box now being picked up by VP for separation of duties
· Only 2 debit cards moving forward – process to remove Ed and add Nan has been completed
· No cash withdrawals
· Better deposit records
· Budgets for each division will be built
· League insurance review has board analyzing additional options which should have considerable savings
· Minimize fields to cut costs as well as look at grass cutting contract and options of volunteers
· Account	-	$13,984.60 including restricted and unrestricted  (Approved  - BP, MH)
· Roughly $4,500 in bills due not including $1,200 invoice for Inferno Holman rental for Winter Workouts
· Question about paying bills with limited unrestricted cash?
· Looking to sign sponsors now – currently have 5 verbally confirmed
· Inferno will need to sign up for tournaments soon and will need their cash
· Questions  – why is baseball not self-funded like Inferno? Why are board meetings paid for at Blackjax – League is no longer picking up tab for meetings. We are looking to tighten purse strings but need to finish review of all financials
· Looking at all large expenditures
· DBCA account was recently closed
· Members asked for a review of DBCA transactions
· Softball Director – (John Gleason) Inferno concluded fall season and scheduling WW.  Also noted every Thursday at Revolution in Reading there are free clinics for all girls from 7-830pm
· SB Director read a letter addressed to the board in July that we just received concerning treatment of a player and account payment.  Board will review and report back at next meeting
· Field Hockey Director – (Karen Uba) Season is a wrap with all equipment put away in shed and the shed cleaned up
· Buddy Ball Director – (Tami Drumheller) reaching out to prior coaches to help again this year and planning for upcoming season.  Registration to open in January
5. Old Business
· Field Updates 
· Grass currently being cut by volunteers
· Capital Improvements - None
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Uniforms 13+
· Legion fundraiser sold 194 tickets and plan to run same fundraiser next year but extend the length of it.  Currently looking at Jan-May 

6. New Business
· Fundraising ideas needed
· Trying to finalize MCdonald’s night if anyone knows manager we need help 
· Battle of the Hill – Set for Memorial Weekend for both Inferno and baseball
· 2018 Tournament Coaches
· 12U – Chris Grubb
· 11U – Terry Jordan
· 10U – Randy Yenser
· 9U – Mike Hasara
· 8U – Bob Parker
· DBAA bylaws discussed for 3rd time – no objections so they will be uploaded as approved 
· Nomination for 13+ coaches
· 13U Babe Ruth	-	Rick Schellinger – nominated by SW, TC
· JR Legion	-	Randy Yenser nominated – declined
·  		-	Corey Conway  nominated  SV, RR ?
· Sr Legion	-	Bruce Uba nominated by MH, SK
·  		-	Jason McCord – declined

· DB Partnership
· Jason McCord spoke about building a foundation with our younger kids to support our upper divisions.  He would like a focus on fundamental and would like to work with coaches and the kids to build a curriculum of repetition
· Open workouts will start at the DBHS Annex soon
· Coaches clinic MH and TD nominated Jason McCord and Traci Huddleson to run program
· Discussed 4 person subcommittee to oversee the board as a trustee with no voting privileges (include baseball, softball, Field Hockey and Buddy Ball) 

MEETING ADJOURNMENT – 9:36pm MH, SW
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